What is a Poor Editor to Do?

Once again it is time to put together a newslet-
ter and the hopper is empty of news which is fit
toprint. Thereisthe story about the ... -—but then
again, maybe not!

Your help and suggestions are needed. In an
attempt to put out a newsletter just about every
month, some things are natural and others are
harder to come by. Many of you have said that
the calendar is a useful inclusion and that you keep
those pages and mark them with other perfor-
mances you have an interest in attending. We will
list the performances of any member of the Folk
Club in the calendar section.

Recaps of events is another way to share
information with the readers. Sometimes with
our small group this seems a bit redundant, but
then if there is an historical value to the write-up
for some of you, it would be good to continue it.

For example, over the Memorial Day holiday
weekend, a small but enthusiastic group of Folk
Clubbers scaled the mountain of Massanutten and
spent an enjoyable two days singing, playing and
listening to “oldies and goodies", along with the
obligatory talking and eating. This "camping
outing" has been occurring for a number of years
now at different locations and is enjoyed by all
who have attended. There will probably be
another outing on Labor Day Weekend, so mark
your events calendar. The cabin and grounds can
accommodate probably 20-25 people (with dogs,
kids, etc.). Smaller groups are more intimate,
and certainly fit better in the cabin if it rains, but
last year a larger group had just as good a time.
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Well, back to the question at hand, what is a
poor editor to do? For a while we had a creative
writer in Dick Moore, but he moved to Seattle.
Occasionally, some of you have written reviews
of things which took place.

How about some suggestions? Would you like
to read reviews of other folk events (not Folk Club
events) which are taking place in the area? Would
you like reviews of records and tapes which
performers have released? Is there anyone who
would write such things?

We had a great time at the 7th birthday party
of the Folk Club. There weren't too many people
in attendance and everyone who wished to sing
got to do two songs, but the really good thing was
the carrot cake which Ray got for us and everyone
got all they wanted (or needed).

Any of you who didn't come to Bill Staines
performance on the 26th missed out on a good
one. The house was sold out, but since we offer
tickets to members a couple of weeks before the
actual performance, any Folk Club member who
wants to attend should have no trouble getting
tickets to any of our events.

Coming in June (on the 23rd) we will be having
a great trio, Cross Country, so you will all want
to get your tickets ($8 and $7 for members) as
soon as possible. They will be on sale by the 9th,

Not doing too badly here, almost filled the
front page with these ramblings and disjointed
remarks. Bored yet? Why don't you write
something? We sure could use it.

Our president, Larry Mediate, upgraded our




CH61/5/8T

6¢

82

Jx4

8¢

S

4

ve

[44

Av(] s, 3018 %

Jred pusig
TOSBJY 1Y 9A0KD)
Aroyor wdpg:y,

IS

0¢

61

8

L

Ll

Sl

Aeq Bepg
14

el

JIeg JOOPISAD
JBTWIOJ0J JE QAOID
Kooty wdg: £

¢l

8

8

oL

TOPWISY aAY JIg]
‘g osidg Grou],
e Aysurrey Avy

L

L4

£

AVQHNLVS

Avdidd

AVASHNHL

AVASINGIM

AYAS3ANL

UOPUISH-UO0}SOY JO qn[D Yo

661 2unf

AVONOW

AVANNS




C661/5/8C

AVQHNLYS

ie 0e 6¢ LS 92
P ‘vUapesed Yied
SUMO®J 1B QA0
Aoyt wdpp:9
S¢ ¥e %4 [4 0¢ 6l
BLIPUBYS[Y “YJ S[jed JBaID) USAI)
Plepy L0 I2 9AOID) 28T A B 2A0ID
LroxjorH wdog:g Loxyay wdgg:g
8l Ll 9t Gl el cl
B 0L 6 8 9 g
Leqg Q.%
douapuadopuy hm_\sw%
UOIRIqaTsy
BUUBLA JB 9AOID (epene))
Kooty wdoQ: g1 e wormmmO(
14 13 4 b
AVAldd AVaSHNHL AVAS3INGEM Avas3ant AVONOW AVAONNS

UOPUISH-U0ISSY JO qNn[D) Y[OH

2661 Anf




sound system last week when he brought in a 25-
foot snake so we could move the sound technician
to the back of the room. It works real well except
for the fact that the back wall of the room has no
electricity. So we still will have two cords
running across the room, but that is better than the
many we had before. Hats off to Larry and to Ray
Kaminsky who make the performers sound real
good up there every week. We do all this because
we care.

Getting down to the end here - do I have any
more to say? Probably!

Thanks to all of the volunteers who make the
Folk Club possible. We always need more people
to help, so if you can, step up and do your bit.
There is always something which can be done -
like writing something for this newsletter!

Need Something Musical?
Looking for a good buy?
Music City in Manassas will match or beat any deal you
can find in the DC area!
8783 Commerce Ct., Manassas
(703) 368-0161 (spectat for Folk Crub Members)
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ATTENTION! ATTENTION! ATTENTION!
Check your Label - Areyou expiring? "19920601"is expiring with this
issue. Don't miss an issue - Don't miss the benefits of the Folk Club.
Please send in your membership check ($12.00) to keep your member-
ship active!

TheFolk Club
of Reston - Herndon

at The Tortilla Factory
648 Elden Street
Hemdon, VA 22070

c/o David A. Hurd
1405 Cottage Street SW
Vienna, VA 22180

For Sale

Folk Club member Carl Zebooker is parting
with two of his prized instruments, a Martin
D-18 and one of his Loudin Guitars. Call him
at (202) 785-0723.

Showcase Performances

June 2 the featured performer will be Debhie
Rubenstein and Susan Broad.

On the first Tuesday of every month we feature
a Folk Club member in a showcase three-set
performance. To become one of these "showcase”
specials all you have to do is 1) be a member of the
Folk Club, 2} fill out a lottery slip by the last
Tuesday of the month, 3) win the drawing and 4)
practice, practice practice!




